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From: Patrick Hodgetts 
To: Elizabeth Blomfield 
Cc: Kate Locker, Enzo Camooreale• Matthew Fletcher• Katherine Garaty 
Subject: FW: Special Commission of Inquiry into LGBTIQ hate crimes: Summons NSWPF31 - request for extension to 3 November 

[SEC=OFFICIAL:Sensitive] 
Date: Friday, 11 November 2022 11:02:36 AM 
Attachments: imaae002.onq 

[CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the 
sender and know the content is safe.[ 

Dear El izabeth 

Further to the below, I am writing to provide a further update in relation to the outstanding matters in relation to 

Summons #31. 

In relation to the 3 x archive boxes that had been identified as being registered with State Archives and relating to 

William Dutfield, I am instructed that the boxes identified (being B/2011/7906; B/2004/3810; and B/2004/3811) were 

the original archive box references which were destroyed following the re-investigation of the matter, and the 

material that was contained within them was stored in new archive boxes which have already been supplied to the 

Inquiry. I am instructed that those archive boxes are: 

B/2015/5508 — transferred to SCOI on 2 June 2022. 

B/2015/5509 — transferred to SCOI on 2 June 2022. 

B/2015/5510 — transferred to SCOI on 2 June 2022. 

/2015/5511 — transferred to SCOI on 2 June 2022. 

B/2012/2612 — transferred to SCOI on 2 June 2022. 

B/2014/10577 — transferred to SCOI on 2 June 2022. 

B/2004/3160 — transferred to SCOI on 2 June 2022. 

B/2006/7670 — transferred to SCOI on 2 June 2022. 

It is apparent that the original archive box references were not updated and therefore they were identified however 

were not able to actually be located. 

Of course please let me know if you require any clarification. 

Kind regards 

145W Police Force 

Patrick Hodgetts 
Senior Lawyer 
Office of the General Counsel 
Locked Bag 5102, Parramatta NSW 2124 
E: 

This email and any attachments may be subject to legal professional privilege and should not be communicated to any third party without the 
consent of the sender. If you are not the named recipient please contact the sender to arrange for the return or destruction of the email. 

From: Patrick Hodgetts 

Sent: Wednesday, 2 November 2022 5:19 PM 

To: Elizabeth Blomfield <Elizabeth.Blomfield@specialcommission.nsw.gov.au>

Cc: Kate Lockery <Kate.LockeryiOspecialcommission.nsw.gov.au>• Enzo Ca mporeale 

<Enzo.Camporeale@specialcommission.nsw.gov.au>; Matthew Fletcher 

<Matthew.FletcherPspecialcommission.nsw.gov.au>; Katherine Garaty 

Subject: FW: Special Commission of Inquiry into LGBTIQ hate crimes: Summons NSWPF31 - request for extension to 3 

November [SEC=OFFICIAL:Sensitive] 

Dear El izabeth 

I am writing further in relation to Summons #31. 

In relation to Item 1: 



SCOI.82155_0002 

Provided by way of Dekko today will be: 

• Ful l E@glei brief in relation to Strike Force Hamish (including al l Investigative Files for the period 01/12/10 — 

02/12/13, being the period of the investigation) 

• COPS Profile of William DUTFIELD 

• Pre-COPS (Microfilm) converted event records as follows: Murder— E904029103865; Robbery —

E90402913641. 

No further electronic material can be identified in relation to Strike Force Hamish or the death of William Dutfield. 

The following archive boxes that were previously provided to the Inquiry have been identified as possibly containing 

investigative files in relation to Strike Force Hamish & Wil l iam Dutfield: 

B/2015/5508 — transferred to Inquiry on 2 June 2022 

B/2015/5509 — transferred to Inquiry on 2 June 2022 

B/2015/5510 — transferred to Inquiry on 2 June 2022 

B/2015/5511 — transferred to Inquiry on 2 June 2022 

B/2012/2612 — transferred to Inquiry on 2 June 2022 

B/2014/10577 — transferred to Inquiry on 2 June 2022 

B/2004/3160 — transferred to Inquiry on 2 June 2022 

B/2006/7670 — transferred to Inquiry on 2 June 2022 

The following archive boxes have been identified as being registered with State Archives and relating to Wil l iam 

Dutfield, however cannot be located at this time: 

B/2011/7906 

B/2004/3810 

B/2004/3811 

Urgent enquiries are in the process of being made to confirm the last known location of those boxes and the officer 

that last checked those files out, including direct enquiries with those officers if necessary. 

Detective Sergeant Goyour & Detective Senior Sergeant O'Toole have been identified as the police officers that were 

involved in the original investigation of the matter. No records in relation to Detective Sergeant Goyour were able to 

be identified, however a Duty Book for Detective Senior Sergeant O'Toole was located. That Duty Book is available to 

be transferred to the Inquiry (we wil l write to Matthew Fletcher separately in that regard, given that that delivery wil l 

contain material associated with a number of matters). 

In relation to Item 2: 

The fingerprint file identified for the investigation of William Dutfield's death is recorded as being contained in archive 

box B/2017/13008. That archive box was transferred to Inquiry on 2 June 2022. 

We respectfully request a further extension to 10 November to enable the enquiries in relation to the archives boxes 

that cannot be located at this time to be completed. Subject to that issue being resolved, there is no further material 

that can be identified as being responsive to Summons #31 at this time. 

Of course, please let me know if I can provide any clarification. 

Kind regards 

NSW Polk* Farce 

Patrick Hodgetts 
Senior Lawyer 
Office of the General Counsel 
Locked Bag 5102, Parramatta NSW 2124 
E: 

This email and any attachments may be subject to legal professional privilege and should not be communicated to any third party without the 
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consent of the sender. If you are not the named recipient please contact the sender to arrange for the return or destruction of the email. 

From: Patrick Hodgetts 

Sent: Tuesday, 25 October 2022 1:24 PM 

To: Elizabeth Blomfield <Elizabeth.Blomfield@specialcommission.nsw.gov.au>

Cc: Kate Lockery <Kate.Lockery@specialcommission.nsw.gov.au>; Enzo Camporeale 

<Enzo.Camporeale@specialcommission.nsw.gov.au>; Matthew Fletcher 

<Matthew.Fletcher@specialcommission.nsw.gov.au>; Katherine Garaty 

Subject: FW: Special Commission of Inquiry into LGBTIQ hate crimes: Summons NSWPF31 - request for extension to 3 

November [SEC=OFFICIAL:Sensitive] 

Dear El izabeth 

I am writing by way respectfully seeking an extension of time for compliance with Summons #31, returnable 26 

October. 

An urgent request was made to State Archives for material responsive to the Summons. Material has been identified 

by State Archives but has not yet been returned. In addition, the electronic brief of evidence in relation to SF Hamish 

has been requested by our instructing officers however it is not yet available. 

It is anticipated that the material returned from State Archives and contained in the electronic brief of evidence wil l 

include al l material held that is responsive to both items 1 and 2 of the Summons. 

It is anticipated that that material will be able to be provided to the Inquiry by 3 November, and we respectfully 

request an extension to that date. 

Kind regards 

NSW PoSar Force 

Patrick Hodgetts 
Senior Lawyer 
Office of the General Counsel 
Locked Bag 5102, Parramatta NSW 2124 
E: 

This email and any attachments may be subject to legal professional privilege and should not be communicated to any third party without the 
consent of the sender. If you are not the named recipient please contact the sender to arrange for the return or destruction of the email. 

From: Elizabeth Blomfield <El izabeth.Blomfield@specialcommission.nsw.gov.au>

Sent: Friday, 14 October 2022 4:47 PM 

To: Patrick Hodgetts 

Cc: Kate Lockery <Katelockery@specialcommission.nsw.gov.au>• Enzo Camporeale 

<Enzo.Camporeale@specialcommission.nsw.gov.au>; Matthew Fletcher 

<Matthew.Fletcher@specialcommission.nsw.gov.au>

Subject: Special Commission of Inquiry into LGBTIQ hate crimes: Summons NSWPF31 

Dear Patrick 

I refer to the Special Commission of Inquiry into LBGTIQ hate crimes being conducted by the Honourable Justice 

Sackar. 

Please find attached a letter to you of today's date enclosing, by way of service, a summons to produce documents 

(NSWPF31). 

Thank you for your ongoing assistance to the Inquiry. 

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any queries. 

Kind regards, 
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Elizabeth Blomfield (she/her) 

Senior Solicitor 

Special Commission of Inquiry into LGBTIQ hate crimes 

Chief Secretary's Building 121 Macquarie St'eet, Sydney NSW 2000 

02 9372 8473 E elizabeth.blomfieldPspecialcommission.nsw.gov.au 

www specialcommission.nsw.gov.au 

I acknowledge the traditional owners and custodians of country throughout NSW and tneir contnuing connection to the land, 

culture and community. I pay my resoects to Elders past and present. 

All mail is subject to content scanning for possible violation of NSW Police 
Force policy, including the Email and Internet Policy and Guidelines. All NSW 
Police Force employees are required to familiarise themselves wirh these 
policies, available en the NSW Police Force Intranet. 

This email and any attachments may be confidential and contain privileged information. It 
is intended For .he addressee only. IF you are not the intended recipient you must not use, 
disclose, copy or distribute this communication. Confidentiality or privilege are not 
waived or lost by reason of the mistaken delivery to you. If you have received this message 
in error, please delete and notify the sender. 


